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 Kate Brown, Governor  
    

 
April 1, 2022 
  
Robbie Wright 
Stonefield Investments, LLC  
1535 9th St  
Florence, Oregon 97439 
  
Re:   1200-C National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Registration  

Permit/PLC No.: NGEN12C-ORR10H135 
Project Location: Rhododendron Drive, North from Fairview Lane, Florence,  
Lane County  

  
Dear Robbie Wright:  
 
The Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has reviewed your application and approved 
your registration for coverage under the NPDES Construction Stormwater Discharge Permit 1200-C 
(permit).  As the registrant, you are legally responsible for compliance with all permit conditions. See this 
link https://www.oregon.gov/deq/wq/wqpermits/Pages/Stormwater-Construction.aspx for a copy of the 
permit, technical assistance, and all relevant permit forms. 
 
Registrant Obligations 

• Comply with all permit conditions. DEQ strongly recommends that you read the permit. 
• Fully implement your Erosion and Sediment Control Plan (ESCP). You may need to modify site 

control measures as site conditions change.  
• Ensure that all appropriate contractors hired by you to implement the permit on your behalf have a 

copy of the ESCP and the permit. Keep a list of all contractors working on your site along with their 
contact information.  

• Notify DEQ of significant projects changes, including ESCP revisions, inspectors, or project 
ownership changes.  

• Perform & document visual monitoring according to Schedule B of the permit by a certified erosion 
and sediment control person. 

• Terminate coverage at the end of the project. You will be charged an annual registration fee until 
registration is terminated. 

 
The permit does not authorize excavation or fill in state waterways, including wetlands, and does not 
replace the requirement for receiving authorization to do this type of work under Section 404 of the Clean 
Water Act.  If the authorized activity involves earthmoving in a known or suspected wetland condition 
you must contact the Department of State Lands at 503-986-5200 if you are west of the Cascades, or 541-
388-6112 if you are east of the Cascades, and request a wetland determination prior to earth moving. 
 
The construction stormwater general permit, technical assistance manuals and other information is also 
available on DEQ Stormwater Program’s website. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
DEQ Stormwater Permitting Program 
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